
Best Friend Comforts You After Break Up
Audio Roleplay

From a distance, Lune is screaming.

LUNE
(yelling)

And stay out!

Lune slams the door shut and walks up to Y/N.

LUNE
Phew, well that’s done and over with… hey hey hey, are you okay?

Y/N
No.

LUNE
Oh no, come here.

Lune hugs Y/N.

LUNE
Hey, everything is gonna be okay. I know you really weren’t expecting
this to happen, but honestly, you can do so much better than them.
I’ve been telling you this since day one, and it’s not just me, our
entire group has been saying the same thing ever since you told us

about your problems with them.

Y/N
Yeah.

LUNE
*sigh* I’m sorry this had to happen this way. I mean honestly, how
pathetic do you have to be to run away like that? Wait ‘til our
friends here about this, they’re not gonna be happy whatsoever.

Y/N
It’s not a big deal.

LUNE
Uh excuse me, yes it is a big deal. You’ve invested how much time
into this relationship and that’s how they wanna end it? This is a
big deal and you know it, don’t downplay your issues just because



you’re upset or you still have lingering feelings for them. They
broke your heart after you trusted them with everything.

Y/N
But it’s whatever.

LUNE
*sigh* You always do this. Stop saying it’s not an issue or it’s

nothing, because it isn’t. If none of this mattered to you, then why
are you crying? Why are you so upset?

Y/N
I don’t know.

LUNE
Because it does matter to you, but you’re trying to be the bigger

person. You know what I say to that?

Y/N
What?

LUNE
Fuck that, we’re not gonna be the bigger person right now. Right now,
you need to cry and let out all your anger. Suppressing it will only

lead you to have relapses later.

Y/N
You’re right.

LUNE
Of course I’m right.

Y/N’s phone goes off.

LUNE
Is that them?

Y/N
I don’t know.

LUNE
Here, give me your phone.

Lune takes Y/N’s phone and opens it.



LUNE
(angry)

Oh you have got to be kidding me, there’s no freakin’ way.

Y/N
What?

LUNE
You don't need to worry about that right now. Let me take care of

this. I promise, they’ll regret ever mistreating you.

Y/N
You’re overreacting.

LUNE
Dude, I’m not. You’ve gone through so much crap in your life and I’ve

never seen you this upset before.

Y/N
You don’t know my life.

LUNE
I don’t know your life? Um, yeah I kinda do. We’ve been best friends

since we were in middle school and I’ve seen your best and worst
moments. I know when something affects you and this is affecting you

tremendously. You can’t tell me you’re not upset.

Y/N
I am.

LUNE
Exactly. Don’t worry, nothing bad will happen to them. Even though I
very much want to humiliate them in the pettiest way possible, I’m

not getting paid, so it’s really not worth my time. Nor is pretending
like this isn’t a big deal and suffering in silence worth yours.

Y/N
I guess.

LUNE
Good.

Lune is typing.

Y/N



What are you doing?

LUNE
I… am texting our friends and telling them what just happened and
constructing a breakup playlist for you… Ah perfect, Annalynn is
gonna come over with ice cream soon, Luke is furious and wants to

fight them, and oh… Phil and Jessie are… trying to find you another
date, okay anyway, just relax. We’re gonna take care of everything.

Y/N
Thanks.

LUNE
You’re welcome. We’re family, right? Hm? What did your phone say?
O-Oh, it’s nothing. Like I said, that’s not what you need to worry

about right now. You need to let everything out. If you have to, you
can scream and cry and even break something. We can get all of that
replaced anyway, so there’s no point in holding back, but obviously,
that’s only if you want to. Personally, if the breakup I went through
was incredibly bad, I like to gather all of my ex’s things and burn
them, but that’s just me, I’m petty like that… *sigh* There really
isn’t anything I can say to you that will make you stop asking what
that piece of crap said, huh? Fine, Well uhm… they may or may not

have just posted a picture of them and their new fling on Instagram
and uhm… tagged you in it… Yeah, but hey, don’t worry about that. We
can get back at them for that later, but for now, just… y-you wanna

go and burn all their stuff? Okay great, you go gather everything you
have of theirs and meet me out back. I’ll get the gasoline. Pfff, of
course I have a canister of gasoline on me at all times, who doesn’t?

Okay, less chatting and more burning. Go go go!


